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Date:		Tuesday 7th February 2023	
Time:		16:30 – 18:30
Venue:	ACF Meeting at ELCAP

	Attendance

	Stephen Armstrong
	LTO
	John Ellis
	Resident

	Justine Merton-Scott
	Project Officer
	Shaun Newton
	Organisation

	Jacky Worthington
	Chair/Resident
	Alan Jackson
	Resident

	Simon Underwood
	Big Local Rep
	Gregory Fenton
	Resident

	Rita Grey
	Resident
	Emma Crow
	Project Support

	Claire Burt
	Resident
	Dave Geddis
	Resident

	Donald Todd
	Resident
	Gemma O’Brien
	HCR200

	Marc Besford
	Roseworth Big Local
	Jean Murton
	Resident 

	Apologies

	John Grimes
	Organisation
	Chris Jackson
	School Run Fitness Camp

	Jo Woodhall
	Primary School
	Vicki Kennedy
	Sunderland Culture

	

	Minutes of Meeting

	1. Welcome

Chair welcomed all to today’s meeting and explained that the last ACF was pre-COVID. JWor read out a piece she prepared explaining what we did through COVID even though we did not have an ACF.

Chair suggested that we go around the room and everyone introduce themselves as there are new faces to today’s meeting.


	2. Apologies

Formal apologies from, JWoo, JG, CJ and VK.


	3. Project Presentations

ELCAP
SN shared his presentation on the support ELCAP has had from 3 Together Big Local over the years. Funding has been awarded to help with a new bus 6 year ago, social isolation projects, hot meal provisions and shopping deliveries through COVID, afterschool clubs etc. SN thanked Big Local for all of the support and shared some pictures.

HCR200
GO shared her presentation showing the support HCR 200 has had from 3 Together Big Local and also the work that HCR200 does in the Big Local area. 3 Together Big Local have helped fund a new banner, conference and an event with activities and workshops for all ages. GO explained that it is important that children know where they come from and reflect on the past to strengthen the community. HCR200 has 23 project ideas from the community that they will be looking at and trying to get some funding support with.

GYM In a Box
CJ was not present to go through his presentation so JMS shared this with the group. JMS explained that the sessions were set up to provide free fitness sessions to families afterschool. CJ was getting a range of ages attend the free sessions and the sessions are adapted to the individual, CJ has had good feedback from attendees which he shared some of these within the presentation. COVID had an impact on CJ’s delivery however he offered online sessions and healthy eating support through COVID. CJ then became injured and was unable to deliver however he is now back on his feet and ready to start delivery again with the hopes he can make these sessions self-sustainable, the sessions will start back up after Easter.

Community Fund/COVID Response
EC shared with the group a presentation showing figures of the total Community Fund award and a couple slides on the feedback from some awards, a total to date of awards is £48,748.68 across 109 applications. EC also explained that through COVID the board decided to allocate some funds allowing proposals above £500 to come forward that would support the community through a challenging time, the total awarded through our COVID Response fund was £32,103.26 which has been spend on equipment, activities, hot meal provisions etc. EC explained that in the new plan there are Community Funds available per theme and we will be sending out the revised application form soon and welcoming applications.

The Hut
JWor explained to attendees that The Hut is too small and she in the process of getting a bigger building. The new building will be used for leisure, educational, hiring out, events etc. The tender has gone out and an extension on closing date as some questions came back on it, we should know the exact cost of build come the 1st week in March. While the new Hut is being built the Nidderdale centre is where we will run from. Thank you to Big Local and the DMP for the support, please see architect image and floor plan of the New Hut.

Sunderland Culture - Social Prescribing 
VK could not attend tonight so sent across a video showing one of the projects delivered by Sunderland Culture as part of their Social Prescribing commission. The project was called ‘Looking in, looking out’ and worked with people of all ages. Link below to the video provided

[bookmark: _GoBack]https://sunderlandculture.org.uk/events/looking-out-looking-in/ 


	4. Financial Report

SA shared a brief breakdown of the spends to date showing total spends, the last plan spends, allocated budget for new plan and the remaining budgets. Terms of Reference state we are not required to present full detailed reports just brief on total spends.

Total Big Local funds at start: £1,199,500.00
Spends on plan 1 and 2        : £   719,086.00
Plan 3 allocation                    : £   480,414.00

Spent on plan 3 so far from May 2022: £  79,655.00 (£45,196 on projects & £34,459 on staff costs)
Available spends in plan 3 remaining: £ 400,759.00

Members asked if there may be more interest come in from what Local Trust are holding? SU has not heard anything but will look into this.

The new plan is in place from May 2022 and the budgets and themes set out until April 2025 when Big Local comes to an end, we need clear plan on continuation and legacy.

Actions
· SU to look into if Big Locals might get more interest added to their budgets from Local Trust holding the funds all in 1 account.


	5. Review our Current Terms of Reference

JMS, when going through the inductions of the new DMP members we noticed the Terms of Reference needed to be looked and possibly changed.

9.3 - Attendees agreed unanimously to change this point to 1 non-voting member space for LTO.

9.6 - Attendees agree unanimously to remove this clause as there is only 2 year left of the project and there will only be a couple of people left on the board to see it through if we keep it and remove those off the board who have served 3 periods.

9.7 - Attendees discussed how to manage non-attending DMP members for example attendees must attend ‘X’ amount of times a year, a percentage of attendance etc. it was agreed if 3 consecutive meetings/3month missed meetings members of the DMP will be removed from the board.

JWor asked if we had to elect a chair in todays meeting, SU suggested this be done in a DMP meeting as it is the DMP who decides on this.

SU then asked attendees the following questions (answers/responses in bold),

· IS there anyone in the room who is not a DMP members would like to join the board? No Show of hands
· Does any of the current DMP members want to step down? No show of hands
· Do the current DMP members want to remain on the DMP? Unanimous decision all members want to stay on the DMP and a presumption that those DMP members not present want to stay on the DMP.

SU reminded the DMP members they can recruit through the yeah for the DMP



	6. Update on the New Plan

JMS reminded members of the 4 Big Local outcomes and gave a brief break down of the activity and projects since the new plan was put in place May 2022. JMS explained past consultations and consultations we plan to do in the near future. 

JMS informed the attendees of the 3 main themes we have in our plan,
· Community Resources - Hut, Support the development and Small grants
· Environment - Residents have shown concern around fly tipping, litter picking, we plan to help co-ordinate litter picks and are getting in touch with those who do them. Plan to also talk to the schools eco councils and get kids more involved.
· Heritage & Belonging - Build on community and belonging, crime and anti-social behaviour have been mentioned previously so we can look at projects around that, continue work with HCR200.
· Health & Wellbeing - GYM in a Box to start again after Easter. Cycle Hub conversations and volunteer set up underway. Looking at free/low cost activities and resident/volunteer led.

Attendees discussed how we need to advertise using the website, Facebook, newsletters, teacher to parent systems etc. A member mentioned the inflation and how it is going up, he asked if Local Trust may consider this, SU agreed to look into this.

Actions
· EC to contact DG re: Hetton Town Council litter picks
· SU to look into inflation and how it affects Big Locals, are Local Trust considering allocating more funds to compensate this.




Meeting Closed
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